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May 1, 2024 
       

Ms. Ellen Johnson 

City of St. Charles - Community Development Department 

Two East Main Street 

St. Charles, IL 60174 

ejohnson@stcharlesil.gov  

 

Application for Completeness Review for Fox Haven Square 

 
Dear Ms. Johnson, 
 
We are in receipt of your email review dated April 30th, 2024 which highlighted items needed to amend the previously 
submitted application for the Special Use and PUD Amendment for the Fox Haven Square project within the Stuart’s 
Crossing PUD in St. Charles, IL.  This letter is intended to outline the following requested variances to the planning and 
zoning standards:  

1. We are requesting to reduce the parking setback along Kirk Rd. to under 50 ft. According to the staff 
report dated September 6th, 2023,  a 50 ft. setback is consistent with the Jewel property, a reduced 
setback could be appropriate it the setback is sufficiently landscaped.  

2. The proposed number of parking spaces has been reduced to a total below the current PUD parking 
requirement. The required parking is being satisfied by the shared parking between adjacent uses. 
Current parking codes allow Shared Parking calculations based on hours of operations. 

3. Building façade mounted signage and new ground sign conceptual designs are included 
4. We are requesting a variance on PUD required building foundation landscaping however have added to 

other areas of the site to offset these totals. 
5. We request a variance to the Design Review Standards for Building #4 elevations. 

We are very excited to bring this fantastic vision to fruition in St. Charles.  If you have any questions or comments 
we will happily be available to discuss further.  

Best regards, 

 

Ware Malcomb 

 

Jason Golub, AIA 

Regional Director 






















